
 

  

    
Spanish this half term is learning how to talk 

about family members 

Miembros de la familia  
 
padre           father 
madre          mother 
hermano           brother 
hermana        sister  
bebe               baby 
abuela                grandmother  
abuelo           grandad 
tio      uncle 
tia       aunt 
prima    cousin female 
Primo    cousin male 
 
 

Friday 4th March 2022  

My dream has come true this week – I can honestly say that our children left school today having read more 

books, knowing more books and owning a new book! Yes you have guessed it – it has been Book Week here at 

Week as well as World Book Day yesterday. It was fantastic to see the imaginative costumes of pupils, and staff, 

yesterday! Thank you for all the creative efforts and charity donations.  All week the children have been 

investigating new books – in our reading café, with their mixed year group buddy reading, in the class new author 

study and enjoying their special World Book Day book which they brought home.  For parents, Mrs Campbell 

has made a video, which is on our youtube channel explaining how you can help your child with their reading 

comprehension. Our virtual book fair with Books for Bugs will be starting shortly too! 

Congratulations to our Year 6s who received their high school offers this week – please do contact us if you are 

concerned or your child has not been allocated a school. This morning, Katsura Class in Year 1, performed a 

magnificent assembly all about their recent trip to London – well done Katsura class, it was very creative. 

Have a safe week end, Miss Kondo  



  

We are proud to announce that we have been awarded the Gold Award from the TfL STARS Accreditation 

Scheme for all of our hard work throughout the school year so far. This award means that we are among 

the 10% of London schools that are setting high standards to inspire others to transform their travel habits. 

Thank you and well done to Miss Wharton who has been leading this since September. 

We have demonstrated our commitment to increase safer and more sustainable travel amongst our school 

community. We have shown that as a school we are passionate about safe and active travel through 

empowering and teaching children that they can influence events in the local and global community by 

travelling to school sustainably, actively, responsibly and safely by championing walking, scooting and 

cycling.  

This can be seen, for example, through Walk to Schools events, Road Safety Week, a newsletter for local 

residents and our surveys. Do take a look on our website here to see about it all, plus excellent tips: 

https://www.westactonprimaryschool.org/pupils/activetravel  

Thank you to everyone who has taken part  in our Travel Events and we look forward to seeing even more 

Active Travel during Spring and Summer,  to ensure we maintain this Gold Accreditation for our school. 

 

We were delighted to welcome Father 

Timothy back for an assembly this week – 

we haven’t seen him for nearly two years. 

Although, he told us how he has enjoyed 

meeting pupils at the park! Father Timothy, 

from St Gabriel’s Church on Noel Road, 

shared with us information about Lent, a 

special time for Christians. Please do ask 

your child the meaning of Lent!  

We send our best wishes to families and 

friends who  are observing Lent this year. 

https://www.westactonprimaryschool.org/pupils/activetravel


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

February 2022  

Parents’ Workshop about 

Relationship and Health 

Education. 

For those who did not attend 

you can find the presentation 

here: 

https://www.westactonprima

ryschool.org/curriculum/subj

ects/pshe 

 

Each week Mrs Livingstone will be 
checking out our best Bug Club Readers 
 
Top 5 classes for this week 
 
1. 96% - Zaytouna Class 
2. 63% - Ivy Class and Lime Class 
4. 43% - Tamarind Class 
5. 41% - Guava Class 
 
Top 5 readers across the school for this 
week 
 
1. Yuri in Guava Class - read 20 books 
2. Madina in Rowan Class and Liza in 
Quince Class - both read 17 books 
4. Aisha in Guava Class - read 12 books 
5. Eiki in Guava Class - read 11 books 

 

https://www.westactonprimaryschool.org/curriculum/subjects/pshe
https://www.westactonprimaryschool.org/curriculum/subjects/pshe
https://www.westactonprimaryschool.org/curriculum/subjects/pshe


 

Who’s been eating my porridge? I think it was Reception children! 

Reception last week made and tasted porridge as part of our 'Fairy Tales' topic on Goldilocks and the Three Bears. As 

part of Reception's half term homework families were also encouraged to make and try their own versions of 

porridge, we had many lovely pictures of porridges made at home by children and their families. 

 

WELCOME TO OUR NEW PARENT GOVERNOR 

Mr Richard Smith 

I and my wife have two children at WAPS in year 4 and in year 6.  We moved to Ealing at Easter of 
2020 from the Isle of Man relocating for new jobs. I have taught in secondary schools for 18 years 
and I am currently the Head of Science at Ealing Independent College.  My hobbies include Sailing, 

Swimming, Cycling, Running, Basketball and Music (Violin, Guitar and Piano). 
 

I look forward to working with Ms Kondo and the other school governors to maintain and improve 
excellent standards of pastoral and academic education. 

 

 

 

Who can take the MATHS crown in March? 

"Sumdog's free ‘Ealing Maths Contest’ is a fun way to motivate your child, as they get to compete against 

other classes locally.  Scores are based on accuracy, and questions tailored to each student's level - so 

everyone has a fair chance.  There are virtual rewards for taking part and certificates and prizes for the 

winners." 

 



 

 



Book Week at West Acton 

The dining hall was all set up – for tasting books!  All classes enjoying looking at new and different types of 

books this week. They have also been writing reviews and decorating their classroom doors. 

 



 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 



This week’s top tip from Mrs Ahmad- West Acton School Therapist 

I am here at West Acton on Mondays, Tuesdays, Thursdays and Fridays this year. 

How to talk to children about war 

The media coverage of events in Ukraine is undoubtedly being heard by our children. The use 

of words such as invasion, attach, bombing and wars are being overheard and absorbed by 

our children. For some this may well be frightening. Sitting on top of the experiences of the 

last two years may add further anxiety and fear, adding to more emotional distress. As 

parents/carers you may feel uncertain about the best way to reassure without raising anxiety 

further. We may without meaning to, be communicating our own anxieties onto the children, 

if do not notice how we are feeling before speaking to them or by choosing not talk about the 

topic. 

How can parents/carers help? 

Notice your own feelings - if you appear anxious, their fear may escalate. Children pick up 

cues from us, so start by making sure you are calm and steady when you speak to them.  

Make time and listen - Give children the space to talk when they want to – even if you are in 

the middle of something. Encourage them to tell you what they know, how they feel and to 

ask you questions. 

Guide the conversation to the child – Older children will need more details but younger 

children may be satisfied just by understanding that sometimes countries fight. 

Be informed, keep calm and answer questions honestly. Begin with simple information – too 

much detail may overwhelm and cause anxiety. 

Be compassionate – Show understanding and acceptance of their feelings before moving to 

reassure. War is frightening and this comes on top of their experiences of the pandemic, 

which may have heightened their sense that the world is not safe. It is important to be mindful 

of this.  

Give them some context over the situation - help them locate where the conflict is happening, 

so that the children have a sense of distance and that, the risk of them being caught up in the 

conflict for them, is low.  

Take action: Be aware of what your child is over hearing either through news or through 

adult’s discussing the situation. Find ways to empower children to do something meaningful 

– find out what is happening locally to provide support. 

Most importantly encourage them to use many different ways to express their feelings, 

drawing and writing are both very helpful to children and may just be a great way for you to 

start the conversation.   



 

 

 

House points for this week 

  

 

 

 

 



West Acton Primary School Weekly Values Rewards 

W/c 21st February     

Nursery Acorn Zain Sophia Tsukasa 

Rec Banyan Adam Sota Layan K 

Rec Fir Khalees Tommy Yugo 

Rec Olive Victoria Mikheal Noor 

Y1 Ash Keigo Taha Kana 

Y1 Guava Sulayman Shamfa Kevin, Omar 

Y1 Katsura Sanah Makia Takuto 

Y2 Chestnut Mya Hari Leyna 

Y2 Damson Sham Hameed Mirei 

Y2 Juniper Tbc Tbc Tbc 

Y3 Holly Wessam Karen Maruya 

Y3 Ivy Eleni Rimas Omar 

Y3 Rowan Meshal Luca Naoto 

Y4 Mulberry Eri Rhona Callie 

Y4 Pine Adam , Arwa Yusuf N Simeon 

Y4 Sycamore Emran Ryan Uzayr 

Y5 Elder Muhammad Simone Alonso 

Y5 Quince Phong Fares Dina 

Y5 Willow Ayano Sami Elizabeth 

Y6 Lime Jenna Haruka Thamer, Aram, Hamza 

Y6 Tamarind Farouk Ahmed Kotone 

Y6 Zaytouna Sana Jacob Ahmad A 

Woodlands Abdul Hawa Mira 

 



CLASS ASSEMBLIES 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Spring term ends on  

Friday 1st April at 

1.30pm 

 

 

 

 

 

DDo not send your 

child to school with 

COVID-19 symptoms – 

please test them first. 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

  



 

 



 



 

 



 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 



 

 



 


